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Alliance Warns Ohio Lawmakers to Heed Alarm Bells, Control Invasives 
2002 - 2007 Alliance For The Great Lakes

COLUMBUS, Ohio -- Ohio shouldn't hesitate to adopt ballast water control legislation to help curb the influx of damaging invasive species to the Great Lakes, the Alliance testified before Ohio lawmakers Wednesday.

Appearing before the House Committee on Agriculture and Natural Resources, Alliance Vice President for Policy Joel Brammeier said at least four new ballast water treatment technologies are scheduled to be certified and commercially available by year's end.

"My message today is simple: The state of Ohio should not and cannot afford to wait another day before stopping discharges of contaminated ballast water from destroying our outdoor way of life," he testified.

Introduced by Ohio Rep. Michael Skindell, (D-Lakewood), the bill would authorize the state to establish a permitting program governing ballast water discharges by oceangoing ships in areas of Lake Erie that fall under Ohio's jurisdiction.

Ohio is one of a handful of states in the region considering legislation to control the discharge and quality of ballast water into the waters of the Great Lakes. In 2005 Michigan became the first state to adopt legislation, and Wisconsin senators held a hearing on a proposed statute in May. Minnesota and New York have had ballast water control legislation pending in the last year as well.

Congress has a responsibility to act and it needs to act now, Brammeier said, noting that four attempts to pass federal ballast legislation have failed since 2001. Federal legislation introduced this year has numerous problems, he said, not the least of which is language explicitly pre-empting states from taking action to protect their sovereign resources.

"With potentially intractable language like that on the table, putting all of our eggs in Congress's basket is asking for them to hatch into new invaders," Brammeier said.

Meanwhile, invasive species continue to wreak havoc in the Great Lakes, making their way here via the ballast water carried by oceangoing ships to steady their loads.

The bloody red shrimp, for example, has been found in multiple locations and is likely to spread throughout the Great Lakes. New Zealand mudsnails have spread to Superior Harbor. And viral hemorrhagic septicemia (VHS), a pathogen described as an ebola-like virus for fish because it causes massive fatal bleeding, is rapidly spreading to popular game fish throughout the region.

"All of these species were or may have been brought here in ballast tanks of oceangoing ships," Brammeier said. "Any of these invasions should be enough to set off alarm bells."

Brammeier testified in support of the Ohio Environmental Council, which also attended the hearing and has been a leader on the issue in that state. Also present were the Izaak Walton League and the Western Lake Erie Waterkeeper Association.

Text of HB 298:  http://www.legislature.state.oh.us/bill.cfm?ID=127_HB_298 
